
 
Germantown Neighborhood Preservation Commission 

Thursday, June 16, 2022, 5:30 p.m.  
City Hall, Lawton Conference Room, 1930 S. Germantown Road 

 
 

Call to order – 5:37 p.m. 
 

Establishment of quorum – Those present included Laura Meanwell, Scott Balentine, Ellen Bernstein, Brian 
Everson, Peter Ganavazos, Matthew May, Daniel Oppenheim, Marissa Rogers, Gerald Wilson, Cheron Allbright, 
Mary Anne Gibson, Stacey Crockett and Erinn Figg.  
 
Consideration of minutes – May minutes were approved as written.  
 
Chair’s comments – This was Joe Nunes’ last meeting and the Chair acknowledged and thanked him for all his hard 
work. 
 
Reports  
Neighborhood Services – Joe Nunes announced that sanitation contract administration will move to Public Works 
upon his retirement. Amendments to the Neighborhood Preservation Ordinance have been postponed to later in the 
year. 
Environmental Commission – Marissa Rogers shared that the commission is looking into whether fluoride needs to 
be added to Germantown’s water. 
Planning Commission – The congregation site plan and minor subdivision plat revision for Carrefour Phase 1A was 
approved. The July meeting has been canceled. 
 
Project updates 
Tour of Remodeled Homes and Landscapes – Erinn Figg distributed flyers for potential participants and sponsors. 
We have several potential participants and a possible top-tier sponsor. The Commission discussed gifts for 
participants, including gift cards, GCT and GPAC tickets. Members will continue to brainstorm possible sponsors and 
gifts for baskets. Ideal number of stops is five homes. The preview reception will be at Ellen Bernstein’s house.  
Neighborhood Grant Program – Special guest to present in July; more info coming then.  
 
Announcements 
The next meeting will take place on July 21, 2022, at 5:30 p.m. 
  
Adjournment – 6:11 p.m. 
 
 

 

 


